S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.30pm on Monday 11th March 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Gardner, Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mrs Borrman, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow and Mr Walters.
Apologies:  Mr I Jordan and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th February 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Rev Tate with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
Mr Price welcomed the volunteers to the meeting and explained that the Project Group had organized a Questionnaire which had been distributed to 1780 homes within the Parish. He confirmed that the deadline date for the return of the forms was Friday 8th March 2013. Mr Price stated that around 460 Questionnaires had been returned, being a response rate of slightly over 25%.

Mr Price explained that the Project Group would use the information obtained from the Questionnaires to produce a Draft Plan. Once the Draft Plan has been produced, it will be distributed to all households for Parishioners to make any amendments or corrections.

Mr Price explained that the next stage would be to produce a final draft Neighbourhood Plan; he stated that the Borough Council will appoint an Independent Inspector to hopefully approve the Neighbourhood Plan which will then be distributed once again to the Parishioners. Mr Price explained that a Referendum would then be held, and if 51% of Residents voting accept the Neighbourhood Plan, it will be adopted by the Borough Council and incorporated into the Local Plan.

Mr Price introduced himself as the Chairman of the Parish Council and welcomed everyone to the Project Group Meeting. Each Member and Volunteer introduced themselves giving a brief outline of their various expertises.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Parker stated that he has a professional interest as he has provided Planning advice to land owners locally. 

4. To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan and returned Questionnaires:  Mr Price confirmed that 1780 Questionnaires had been distributed to homes within the Parish and stated that approximately 460 had been returned. He said that the Project Group now has to decide how to analyse the data. 

Mr Clapham explained that he had produced a series of tally sheets which coincided with each question on the Questionnaire, he said that if Members go through each section marking responses using a 5 bar gate system, he would be able to transfer the numbers onto an excel spreadsheet to produce pie charts to clearly show the results. Mr Clapham circulated examples of the data collection tally sheets and the pie charts.
Mr Clapham stated that the process should be fairly straight forward and once it is complete the results can be built into the draft Neighbourhood Plan.

Concerns were raised regarding the logging of the individual additional comments. Mr Clapham informed members that a separate space at the back of the tally sheet has been allowed for this.
Mr Price asked if all Members and Volunteers were happy to assist with transferring the data onto the tally sheets. With everyone happy, it was agreed that the Questionnaires would be shared out. Mrs Cornwell asked if the work could be completed and returned to the Parish Office by Monday 25th March 2013. Mr Clapham stated that he would collect the tally sheets the following day, giving him time to produce some pie charts from the information ready for the next Project Group Meeting. 

Mr Parker asked regarding the current position of the Neighbourhood Plan and enquired about the funding. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that at a recent Cabinet meeting the Borough Council had agreed the designation of three Neighbourhood areas. (South Wootton, West Winch and North Runcton and Hunstanton)
Mrs Cornwell stated that at the last Parish Council meeting, Cllr Nockolds had explained that production of the three Neighbourhood Plans would create a financial implication to the Borough Council and confirmed that a first payment of £5,000 is received to recognise officer time; a further £5,000 is claimed prior to the examination to cover the examination costs and in addition a further £20,000 is claimed for the Neighbourhood Plan to come into Legal Force, this includes the cost of the Referendum. 

Mr Price stated that a document entitled Notes on Neighbourhood Planning is a good source of information. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would e-mail the latest edition to each of the Volunteers.

Ms Scott asked when Residents would receive the next correspondence regarding the Neighbourhood Plan. Mr Price confirmed that the Project Group will produce a draft Neighbourhood Plan from the information obtained from the Questionnaires and this will be delivered to all Residents in the Parish.
Questions were asked regarding the timescale of the process. Mr Price stated that the target date in mind for completion is by the end of October 2013.
Mr Parker enquired regarding the position of Local Development Framework. 
Mr Price explained that South Wootton Parish Council along with North Wootton and Castle Rising Parish Councils had been working together to produce and submit documents objecting to the Local Development Framework proposals. He said that Traffic Surveys had been carried out by the Parish Councils and confirmed that they had shown significant congestion at Low Road, Castle Rising Road, Hall Lane and Nursery Lane. He added that the junctions at Langley Road and Castle Rising Road were already over capacity. Mr Price said that Bidwells had produced a document recommending a 50% reduction in new homes.

Mr Price added that other Reports had also been submitted regarding, Archaeology, Ecology and Flood Risk. From these reports a reduction to 400-500 new homes had been recommended.

It was said that the Reports had been submitted to the Borough Council and the Parish Council is hopeful that they will be taken on board. Mr Price stated that the Borough Council had hoped to release the Preferred Options in March 2013; however it is now thought that they may not be released until the early summer.
Mrs Cornwell stated that a Neighbourhood Plan will reflect what the people of South Wootton would like to see and how they would like the Parish to grow. She explained that it will include the types of homes people think are needed, e.g. bungalows or residential homes. The Neighbourhood Plan will be able to influence the style of new homes, type and density. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that South Wootton’s Neighbourhood Plan will be incorporated into the Borough Councils Local Plan.
Mr Price thanked everyone for coming to the meeting; he said that the Project Group was pleased to have the Volunteers on board to help provide a guide in the various areas needing some expertise.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 8th April 2013 at 6.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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